
Public Water Supply District #6 of Clay County has been serving Quality Water since 
1967. It began with the development of a Board having monthly meetings for the 
planning and organization of the Water District. 
 
The Water District acquired and issued Special Obligation Bonds for the purpose of 
providing funds to purchase, construct and provide a waterworks system. After the initial 
lines had been installed, the first water testing was done on October 27, 1967, with the 
first customer being served on November 4th of that same year. There were 178 meters 
in place as of November 1967. Since the District’s inception, the community has grown 
to serving 2,012 customers as of January 2022 billing and continues to grow. 
 
The Water District originally began purchasing water from the City of Kearney until 
March 1976 and then began purchasing water from Kansas City, MO Water 
Department. The first storage tank was the 600,000-gallon Standpipe Tower located at 
Missouri Highway A and Highway 92 installed in 1967 and then the district built the I-35 
300,000-gallon Elevated Water Tower located on Hills Lane in 1967.   
 
The Water District continues to focus on providing an adequate supply of safe, potable 
water and to ensure the fiscally sound, environmentally responsible development and 
management of water resources and facilities.  
 
PWSD #6 Board of Directors is made up of five elected members, representing Sub 
Districts 1 – 5. The sixth representative is an appointed Treasurer position.  
 
 
 
 

 


